



Report of: Head of Locality Partnerships

Report to: Outer North East Community Committee

(Alwoodley, Harewood and Wetherby)

Report author: Preet Kundhi – 0113 535 1239

Date: 27 June 2022 For decision and consideration

Outer North East Community Committee – Update Report

Purpose of report

- To bring to members' attention an update of the work which the Communities Team is engaged in, based on priorities identified by the Community Committee. It also provides opportunities for further questioning, or to request a more detailed report on a particular issue.
- This report provides regular updates on some of the key activities between Community Committee meetings and functions delegated to Community Committees, Community Champions roles, community engagement, partnership and locality working.
- 3. The report seeks to make nominations to each of the Outer North East Community Committee Sub Groups for 2022/23.

Main issues

4. Members will have considered Appointments to Outside Bodies and Community Champions elsewhere on the Community Committee agenda. Members are now asked to make nominations to each of the Outer North East Community Committee Sub Groups for 2022/23.

| Sub Group | Number of places | Current appointees | Community Committee Champion |
|---------------|------------------|--|------------------------------------|
| Environmental | 3 = 1 place | Cllr Sam Firth Cllr Neil Buckley Cllr Linda Richards | Cllr Linda |
| Sub Group | for each ward | | Richards |

5. The above table presents the representatives for each of the Outer North East Community Committee Sub Groups and the nominated chair for the sub group.

Updates by theme

Environment & Community Safety

Environmental Sub Group Meeting

- 6. Members of the group consist of one councillor from each of the three wards and officers from several services across Leeds City Council. In attendance are officers from Parks and Countryside, Cleaner Neighbourhoods Team and Housing Management and the Refuse Team.
- 7. Since the last Community Committee meeting on 10 March 2022, The Environmental Sub Group has met twice. The first meeting was held on 5 April and the second meeting, the first of the municipal year, was held on 7 June 2022. At both meetings, each service provided an update of the work currently being undertaken and in the foreseeable future.
- 8. At the June meeting, the Terms of Reference for the group were discussed and agreed. Please see **appendix 1**.
- 9. Parks and Countryside advised the members of the sub group about relaxed mowing, planting of wild flowers on roundabouts and which groups were successful in obtaining the In Bloom grant.
- 10. The Cleaner Neighbourhoods Team provided an update on the sweeping schedule. Both the Refuse and Clean Neighbourhoods Team have moved offices to the new depot at Newmarket House. By having both services working from the same office, this will strengthen the working relationship and lead to sharing best practices.
- 11. Housing Management provided an update on the successful Housing Advisory Panel funding applications.
- 12. The next Environmental Sub Group meeting will be taking place in September 2022.

Leeds Festival Working Group

- 13. A working group has been set up to discuss Leeds Festival 2022. The group is cochaired by the Harewood and Wetherby Councillors. Invited to be part of the working group is Leeds City Council officers, Leeds Festival event management, the Police and councillors from the Town and Parish Councils in both wards. The purpose of the group is to look at local concerns and ways that the event can improve matters for local residents and attendees of the festival for 2022.
- 14. Two meetings have taken place since the last Outer North East Community Committee meeting. At the March meeting, discussion took place regarding taxis and hackney carriages and how Festival Republic and Leeds City Council can work with private hire companies to minimise disruption to the surrounding villages.
- 15. At the most recent meeting on 8 June, Festival Republic fed back on the one to one sessions they had with each parish council. The purpose of these meetings was for each parish council to raise any individual concerns that they might have. The main theme to come out from these discussions, was that parish councils wanted be part of the drafting of the letter that goes to residents advising them of the event. This is so that parish councils can ensure that the information included in the letter is relevant and up to date. A site visit with Tom Riordan, Chief Executive, Festival Republic, ward and parish councils and Leeds City Council services has been arranged for 5 August 2022.

Pollinators Project In Thorner

16. In December 2021, the Outer North East Community Committee were informed of this project. The Harewood councillors worked in partnership with The Thorner Trees Group, Thorner Parish Council and the Arium to deliver on this project. The Harewood Councillors funded seven wooden boxes that can be planted with low maintenance plants for pollinators. The planters were installed in April of this year.

Children and Families

Youth Summit Consultation

17. At the start of the year consultation began with young people, to capture their views on how they would like the Youth Activity Funding spent in their area. A separate report outlining the results, will be presented to the Outer North East Community Committee.

Summer Youth Activity Projects

- 18. Councillors from all three wards have allocated a large amount of their Youth Activity Funding to projects which will be taking place over the six week's summer holidays. The summer provision include; Leeds City Council's Mini Breeze events in Alwoodley and Wetherby, Leeds Rhino's Summer Camps for Alwoodley and Wetherby and the Harewood Jubilee Games.
- 19. The Harewood councillors have devised and funded a unique sporting programme for pupils from the ward. The councillors have been working in partnership with schools and clusters in the ward to bring 'The Jubilee Games', an annual inter-school sports

competition to mark the legacy of Her Majesty The Queen's reign. The Jubilee Games will provide opportunities for children to have fun whilst achieving the best start in life by learning new skills and experiencing new opportunities. The sports undertaken in the Games will promote behaviour, discipline, and endurance. The field of sports include rowing, karate, and volleyball. The Games are to take place over three days from 19 to 21 July 2022 at Boston Spa Academy and John Smeaton.

20. The Alwoodley Mini Breeze event will be taking place at the Cranmer Bank Recreation Fields on 30 August. The Wetherby Mini Breeze event will be taking place on Friday 12 August 2022 at Wetherby Ings. For both events there will be two sessions running on the day. The first session will take place from 12pm until 2.30pm. The second session will take place from 3pm until 5.30pm.

Health, Wellbeing & Adult Social Care

Wetherby In Support of the Elderly

- 21. Since April, when the hub offer officially ended, Wetherby In Support of the Elderly (WiSE) have still identified, and referred, areas of need and people requiring their services over and above the work they do as a neighbourhood network. They shall continue to support any vulnerable person for as long as there is a need.
- 22. WiSE would like to thank the Outer North East Community Committee for the invaluable support over the past two years in their capacity as a volunteer hub.

Wetherby Older Person's Charity Picks Up UK's Highest Voluntary Honour

- 23. Wetherby in Support of the Elderly has been named recipient of the nation's highest possible voluntary honour by Her Majesty The Queen. (WiSE) is one of 244 local charities, social enterprises and voluntary groups to receive the Queen's Award for Voluntary Service and one of just a handful of organisations locally to have ever picked up the accolade, which is equivalent to an MBE.
- 24. Charity bosses say the prestigious, royal award is a fitting reward for its 130 volunteers who have worked so hard to help isolated, older people across the district, both during the pandemic and beyond.
- 25. Chief operating officer Mark Dobson said: "Everyone at the charity is absolutely thrilled to receive such a prestigious award. The fact the news coincides with Her Majesty's Platinum Jubilee celebrations makes it feel even more special.
- 26. "This national honour is the greatest recognition a charity like ours can ever receive and represents deserved appreciation for the efforts of our incredible volunteers over many years. Volunteers are the lifeblood of our work. Generously giving their time and energy to help older people in Wetherby and its surrounding villages live healthy, fulfilling lives."

- 27. The Queen's Award is the highest award given to local volunteer groups across the UK to recognise outstanding work done in their own communities. It was created in 2002 to celebrate the anniversary of the Queen's coronation.
- 28. Winners get a certificate signed by the Queen and a domed glass crystal which will be presented by the Lord Lieutenant Ed Anderson at a special ceremony later this year.
- 29. WiSE offers advice and information, activities, transport, befriending and a myriad of other services. Almost all of which are supported by volunteers in some way.
- 30. During the pandemic, volunteers ensured that people of all ages never went without prescriptions, medicine, food or shopping.
- 31. With the charity restoring core services as pandemic protections have eased, volunteers have again stepped in. Contributing hundreds of hours of their time to support events and activities across its catchment area.

Moor Allerton Elderly CARE

- 32. This report covers the period 1 February to 30 May 2022
- 33. Over this period MaeCare have delivered over 20 group activities which range from the Active Minds (a CST activity for people living with Dementia) to Walking Football (an activity that attracts younger older people).

34. Activities include:

- Four exercise groups
- Local walks
- Walking Football (MAECare Extra Timers), twice a week at Alwoodley Primary School and the YMCA, now attended by approximately 60 people.
- o The Coffee Timers is a new monthly social meet up.
- Creative Writing at Thackrah Court with Poet James Nash and the Book Club
- Dementia Support activities: Sporting memories for people at Alwoodley Cricket Club, Active Minds, a structured 12 week programme based on Cognitive Stimulation Therapy and a new Silver Linings group
- Evening and weekend activities: Twilight Zone for local residents and Shared Tables (meals out for people at the weekend, led by a volunteer)
- o Targeted small groups (Men's Den, CAMEO, Knit and Natter and Games)
- A new Breakfast Club during the winter months for people who are more vulnerable and struggle through the winter months which was attended by 23 people in total
- Two celebration/social events also took place: an Awards night for the MAEcare Extra Timers and a volunteer social and thank you.
- An information event for Dying Matters Week was also organised.
- 35. MaeCare made seasonal deliveries of Easter planters by Allerton High School to 15 service users.

- 36. The intergenerational work with local schools continued. With pupils from Leeds Grammar School and Alwoodley High School attending the activity centre once a week to provide one to one IT support to service users. In addition, MaeCare joined Allerton C of E Primary School for a local history project which will result in a display at Moortown Hub.
- 37. One to one support, in the form of telephone befriending, friendly visiting and walking buddies was delivered to approximately 50 service users.
- 38. Over 90 people received one to one support, advice or information.
- 39. The Circles of Support Service, supporting people with dementia to live independently at home and to continue to do the things they used to enjoy, is seeing an increase in referrals from the Memory Support services as more people are being diagnosed. 35 people receive varying degrees of support which means we are at full capacity.
- 40. The Community Care Hub ended at the end of March. However, one of the longer term outcomes from has been the setting up of the Alwoodley Community Forum for local third sector community organisations to meet informally and provide opportunities for sharing information and working together.

Ward Business

Town and Parish Council Forum

41. The next Town and Parish Council Forum meeting of 2022 will be taking place on 14 July 2022 at Wetherby Town Hall, Wetherby. The new Team Leader for Cleaner Neighbourhood will be attending to introduce herself to the town and parish councillors and clerks.

Ward Member Meetings

42. Ward member meetings are now taking place on a regular face to face basis, either in the locality or in Civic Hall. Services attending those meetings are; Cleaner Neighbourhood Team, Parks & Countryside, Forestry, Traffic and Highways Maintenance and the Anti-Social Behaviour Team.

Queen's Platinum Jubilee Celebrations Events

43. All three wards have funded commemorative Queen's Platinum Jubilee benches. The benches for Alwoodley ward have been installed. Wetherby councillors have funded a bench for each of the town and parish councils in their ward. Harewood councillors have funded six benches, two benches are to be installed in Collingham and Linton parish council and two in Shadwell village, as part of the local centres programme. Two commemorative benches will be installed in Barwick and Scholes parish council.

- 44. A number of events celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee took place around the Outer North East Community Committee area during the bank holiday weekend from 2 to 5 June 2022. The councillors not only attended the events to show they support, they also funded a large number of the events that took place. Below is a list of events that's they funded.
- 45. Bramham Community Action Group Bramham Beacon Event. Bramham Community Action Group lit a beacon at 9.45pm on Thursday 2 June at the field off Windmill Road, Bramham. Each family who attended received a memento for the occasion in the form of a 'Smile Bag' and a medal to commemorate the date.
- 46. Bramham Parish Council Queen's Jubilee Celebrations Tea Party. Afternoon tea was provided to celebrate the Queens Platinum Jubilee on Sunday 5 June. To make tea accessible to all age groups and to keep the cost of the tea to approximately 1953 prices (£1) to encourage all village residents to take part regardless of their disposable income. Tea was provided for 200 residents between 1pm and 6pm. The event took place at Bramham Pavilion and playing field.
- 47. Slaid Hill in Bloom The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Commemoration. The group purchased and planted a semi-mature tree plus commemorative plaque to mark the Platinum Jubilee of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. Also, the planting of a summer bedding plant display including blue and silver in the form of a 70 to recognise the Queen's 70 years on the throne.
- 48. Wetherby Town Council Queen's Platinum Jubilee. Wetherby Town Council arranged a number of events over the four-day period. To provide local activities for children and young people age 8-17 years, by offering participation in a family fun day and sports events and an entertainment programme based around youth participation.
- 49. Linton Village Fundraisers Queen's Jubilee Celebrations. A one day event to celebrate the Queen's Jubilee and a beacon lighting. The aim is to bring the local community together after the long period of not being able to socialise. Entertainments and refreshments were provided for all age groups. The entertainment included; a fun dog show, country dancing, fancy dress parade and outdoor games. The event took place on Sunday 5 June at the grounds surrounding the Linton Memorial Hall. The beacon lighting took place on Thursday 2 June. Volunteers from the village helped to organise and supervise the events. A mail drop and adverts in local media also took place, with a 100 people attendance.
- 50. Thorner Gala Group The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Celebrations. The celebrations took place over a four day period, 2 June to 5 June 2022. The celebrations comprised of a large number of events for the community to enjoy and participation in. the entertainment included; a Platinum Jubilee Musical Party, a town crier, a church tower bugler, a beacon lighting, a peal of church bells, a family street party on the village green with a 'Thorner Has Talent Stage' a Gala day with children's events, booths and entertainment, the crowning of the Platinum King and Queen from

Thorner School, a Jubilee church day, bowling club platinum themed open day for adults and children, bunting and flags across and along Main Street and around the Millennium Green and a grand Platinum Jubilee ball.

- 51. **Barwick in Elmet Village Hall** hosted a Queen's Platinum Jubilee Party, a two course dinner with live music and dancing on Friday 3 June 2022.
- 52.1st Scholes in LS15 held a 1950's themed barbeque and bar in their Scout field at their Head Quarters on Rakehill Road on Friday 3 June. Entry was free with lots of fun activities for all family.
- 53. **Shadwell Playground Committee** held a picnic in the park on the 5 June to celebrate the Queen's Platinum Jubilee.
- 54. Wetherby Riverside Bandstand Trust played concerts on 2 and 4 June.

Community Engagement: Social Media

55. **Appendix 2,** provides information on posts and details recent social media activity for the Outer North East Community Committee Facebook page.

Updates from Key Services

Cleaner Neighbourhoods Team

- 56. The new Team Leader started in post on 28 February 2022. Since then Team Leader has been busy with familiarising herself with the Outer North East Community Committee area.
- 57. The service has recently employed a full time, Monday to Friday, Street King Driver who is currently dealing with backlog of referrals due to staff absences. Once the backlog has been cleared the driver will then focus on following the maps for street sweeping. There is currently a vacancy for a Shift Street King driver which is currently going through the recruitment process.
- 58. The litter bins which were ordered are now in place. The service are still awaiting delivery of four more bins. Two of the four bins are to be placed in Thorner village; Bee Hive bus stop at St Johns Avenue and the other one to be placed in Millennium Green. The other two bins are to be installed in Scholes; Bog Lane entrance and the entrance of Scholes farm public space. It is estimated that delivery of these bins will take place during August. Harewood Councillors will be advised on when the bins have been installed.
- 59. Additional Recycling on the Go bins have been delivered and arrangements have been made for these to be installed. One coffee cup orange bin is to be placed in Market Place. A yellow Recycle on the Go bin is to be placed opposite the Cluster of

Nuts car park. A coffee cup bin has been delivered to replace the missing one in the Wetherby Wilderness car park. The yellow bin near Marks and Spencer's was relocated outside Couplands, as it was not being utilised near Marks & Spencer.

- 60. Harrogate Road A61 was swept and cleared of debris and silt this was an accumulation over a long period and will be kept swept with RSC.
- 61. The amount of bulky collection in the area has increased.
- 62. The new building at New Market House is now ready for staff to move into, from their current premises. The building will accommodate Refuse and Cleaner Neighbourhoods Team. The crews will be looking at moving in during July.

Public Health

National Walk Month

45.To celebrate National Walking Month, Connecting Leeds offered a programme of free walking tours in May. The lunchtime walks provided a chance to take a break from work and to explore the city, do some gentle exercise and get some fresh air.

Dementia Action Week: 16-22 May

- 63. Dementia Action Week is the Alzheimer's Society's biggest and longest running awareness campaign. The theme for this year's campaign is Diagnosis.
- 64. Research shows that the misconception around memory loss being a sign of normal ageing is the biggest barrier to people seeking a dementia diagnosis.
- 65. Locally there is a concern that there are fewer people in Leeds with a dementia diagnosis, but there is help available and it's worth seeking a diagnosis and support. You can find out more here.

Covid-19 Support

- 66. The pandemic continues to impact significantly on local wards. The NHS Clinical Commissioning Group, Leeds City Council, Third Sector Organisations, Volunteers and Elected Members are encouraging those who have not done so to take up the offer of a free Covid-19 vaccination.
- 67. Advice on where to get a Covid-19 vaccination in Leeds can be found here. https://www.leedsccg.nhs.uk/health/coronavirus/covid-19-vaccine/walk-in-clinics/
- 68. How to stay safe in Leeds and advice on any support required can be found here. https://www.leeds.gov.uk/coronavirus

Uptake of Long Covid-Support Services

69. Work is currently underway to encourage local people across all Leeds city wards to understand and identify if present Long Covid-19 symptoms as appropriate and then seek help through their local GP service. Uptake is low within some wards is in

proportion to the low number of cases across the city. If local residents feel they may have symptoms to access the service.

Anti-Social Behaviour

- 70. All staff are now working in the office. With a mixture of officer's working in the office either two or three days per week and home working. Deacon House is fully operational with reduced numbers of desks.
- 71. The number of cases opened in the last three months by ward are;
 - \circ Wetherby = 0
 - Harewood = 0
 - Alwoodley = one noise case, two anti social behaviour cases

Three new cases in total

- 72. There are currently 22 cases between two case officers.
- 73. There are currently no specific trends in terms of case type. The vast majority being between neighbours for a variety of reasons.
- 74. A multi agency door knock took place with Housing and the Neighbourhood Policing Team. The purpose of the door knock was to discuss recent issues with residents in all three blocks of Alderton Heights. The door knock was considered to be reasonably successful with some good information obtained and reassurance given.

Community Hubs & Libraries

Moor Allerton Community Hub and Library

- 75. Moor Allerton Hub hosted a fostering pop up event on 22 April. A Fostering Advisor and Foster Carer Ambassador was on site offering advice and guidance.
- 76. Hearing Aid Clinic took place on 28 April from 1.30pm until 3pm. This service is appointment only and is facilitated by Leeds Hearing and Sight Loss Service. This enables customers to have their hearing aids serviced and repaired free of charge.
- 77. The fortnightly chess club is still ongoing after school on a Wednesday. With around 15 attendees at each session. The club is run in partnership with Chess in Schools and Communities.
- 78. Family Film Club took place on 9 April and 14 May. The sessions were attended by four or five families which then engaged in follow-up craft and Lego activities.
- 79. The hub held a Jubilee Tea Party on 31 May 2022 and it was attended by 60 people. Simultaneously held was a Jubilee bunting making workshops which nine people attended.

Wetherby Library and One Stop Centre

- 80. The Jack Fallows illustration event took place on 11 April. The comic-book illustration event was for KS2 and KS3 aged young people. The event ran during the Easter holidays and was sold out in advance. The event was attended by ten families.
- 81. The Jubilee Tea Party was attended by approximately 20 people. It ran simultaneously with a bunting workshop that attracted seven attendees.

Youth Service

82. Over the past quarter the youth service have continued to see an increase in both sessions delivered and numbers of young people engaged. The youth work team have reported that in many of their provisions, the numbers are now at what they were pre-pandemic and in some instances are in fact higher.

Ensure the most vulnerable are protected

- 83. In addition to the delivery of the centre-based provisions based within Moortown Methodist Church, Lingfield Community Centre, Barleyfields Community Centre, and the Thorner Youth Group at St Peters Parish Church. The youth work team have provided a range of detached and mobile provisions which has enabled the team to engage with young people across all areas of the Outer North East Community Committee. This coverage has provided the opportunity to not only engage with a wider range of young people but also highlight the presence of the youth work team with local communities.
- 84. Following a period of consultation with young people, the youth work team ordered a range of new resources which have created the opportunity to engage in a range of activities. These have included everything from new pool balls for the pool table to rubik's cubes and jenga. Whilst this not only provides an opportunity for young people to engage, it creates a sense of ownership over the provision and as such further cements the session as a safe space for young people to engage.
- 85. The above resource (and many more) has created opportunity for a range of discussions with young people on several topics which they may not be so forthcoming with in a more formal setting. Conversations have focused on wellbeing, school, peer groups, and how things are going at home. These conversations in the environments created by the team have resulted in the development of a number of trusting relationships which has subsequently paved the way for a number of one-one sessions in which youth workers have been able to support young people on both targeted and specific challenges.
- 86. In addition to our core youth work offer, The youth work team have also recently received confirmation of funding (from extended schools) to provide a piece of work for young people who are currently looked after. Whilst this is a city-wide project, The youth work team are pleased that the team from the Outer North East will be leading

on the delivery of the project and there will be a number of young people from local areas who make up this year's cohort.

Improving Social, Emotional, And Mental Health Wellbeing.

- 87. Social and emotional wellbeing are by far the most common themes that present through conversation with both individual young people and larger groups. Whilst the team have been able to offer a one-one support to identified young people, the team have ensured a range of opportunity has been provided to ensure young people can engage in provision that both directly and indirectly address these issues.
- 88. Recent months have seen the delivery of an Outer North East wide jubilee raffle project. Raffle tickets were awarded for a range of positive achievements and actions. This provided an environment at every provision to seek out opportunity to praise young people and celebrate success, regardless of small young people may feel they may be. This has seen a targeted approach to improving the self-worth (and subsequent emotional wellbeing) of several young people. The youth work team recently announced raffle winners over the jubilee week, and it was fantastic to be able to hand out prizes and celebrate the achievements of so many young people across the area.
- 89. The youth work team have also placed a heavy focus on all aspects of wellbeing, from creating opportunities for an increased level of peer support to providing an increased awareness of the impact both healthy eating and physical activity can have upon your overall wellbeing. The youth work team have delivered several cooking sessions at the Lingfield Youth club which has created an awareness of heathier alternatives to traditional takeaways. This recently included making burgers and highlighting the difference between cooking these fresh compared to ordering from takeaways. As an additional outcome young people have also developed their cooking skills and importantly their knowledge of food hygiene.
- 90. Due to the continued growth of our Barleyfields Youth Provision, not only have the team extended the hours of the provision, but have also extended the space in the form of accessing the field next to the centre. This has provided an opportunity for what has been nonstop physical activity in recent weeks. Not only has this contributed to the physical health of young people but also created a much larger space where several young people can let of some steam following the challenges of their day.

Support Young People to Make Good Choices and Minimise Risk-Taking Behaviours

91. Whilst all the provisions include conversation and activity on the importance of positive decision making. The youth work team have placed a specific focus on several young people who have been identified as engaging in risk taking behaviours and making poor choices. Several conversations have focused on the impact of substance and the effects that this has upon both self and those around you. The local PCSO's have also attended recent sessions at Barleyfields to further support this message that has been promoted by youth workers. In addition to awareness raising sessions, young people have received regular check-ins from youth workers

- and plenty of praise for various levels of harm reduction, this has included safer use, reduced usage, or in a number of cases complete abstinence.
- 92. Positive decision making has also been a key focus of a number of recent sessions. Young people have explored the impact of poor choice and the impact of anti-social behaviour. This has been a continuous thread throughout several sessions. The youth work team recently identified a group of young people who it was felt would thrive from having some additional responsibility within session. These young people were provided the opportunity to plan a trip to Flamingo Land. With support from youth workers, the young people were involved in every aspect of planning and decision making from times and routes to the list of attendees. The level of empowerment that young people took away from this activity was clear for all to see and whilst this trip to Flamingo Land was funded from a local budget, it has provided the basis and structure to a recent YAF applications to the Outer North East Community Committee.
- 93. The youth work team aim is that not only will the trips that young people have identified, provide a welcome celebration for a range of achievements, but also provide a number of diversionary activities over the school holiday periods and an opportunity for young people to participate in a range of new activities. The planning of the identified activities will be placed in the hands of young people (with support of the youth work team) to further cement the empowerment which has recently underpinned so many positive choices.

Corporate Considerations

Consultation and Engagement

94. The Community Committee has, where applicable, been consulted on information detailed within the report.

Equality and Diversity/Cohesion and Integration

95. All work that the Communities Team are involved in is assessed in relation to Equality, Diversity, Cohesion and Integration. In addition, the Communities Team ensures that the wellbeing process for funding of projects complies with all relevant policies and legislation.

Council Polices and City Priorities

- 96. Projects that the Communities Team are involved in are assessed to ensure that they are in line with Council and City priorities as set out in the following documents:
 - 1. Vision for Leeds 2011 30
 - 2. Best City Plan
 - 3. Health and Wellbeing City Priorities Plan
 - 4. Children and Young People's Plan
 - 5. Safer and Stronger Communities Plan
 - 6. Leeds Inclusive Growth Strategy

Resources and Value for Money

97. Aligning the distribution of community wellbeing funding to local priorities will help to ensure that the maximum benefit can be provided.

Legal Implications, Access to Information and Call In

98. There are no legal implications or access to information issues. This report is not subject to call in.

Risk Management

99. Risk implications and mitigation are considered on all projects and wellbeing applications. Projects are assessed to ensure that applicants are able to deliver the intended benefits.

Conclusions

100. The report provides up to date information on key areas of work for the Community Committee.

Recommendations

101. The Community Committee is asked to note the content of the report and comment as appropriate.

Background documents¹

102. None.

¹ The background documents listed in this section are available for inspection on request for a period of four years following the date of the relevant meeting Accordingly this list does not include documents containing exempt or confidential information, or any published works Requests to inspect any background documents should be submitted to the report author.